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those that are the traditional surplus food producers -- to suppor,
and co-operate with the FAO in this task . We note with great
interest the proposal made yesterday by the Secretary of State of
the United States to convene a World Food Conference in 1974 . We
look forward to discussing this proposal in detail, as it must be
our aim to exorcise the dreadful spectre of starvation which
menaces millions of human beings .

Canada has supported the revitalization which, over the past few
years, has been transforming the Economic and Social Council . A
very important change for Canada and for Canada's relations with
Europe was our election by ECOSOC to full membership on th e
Economic Commission for Europe .

One of the prime responsibilities of ECOSOC is the successful
implementation of the action program adopted by this Assembly for
the Second United Nations Development Decade -- the international
development strategy . That strategy is neither perfect no r
immutable . Our appraisal of it has proved already to be a difficL'
process . It is not, however, an impossible process, and it is one
that I hope will become easier as we all become more attuned to
its requirements .

Mr . President, we stand in the shadow of other terrifying and
universal problems, which can only be overcome by international
co-operation . Last year I spoke out strongly about terrorism, anc
I must do so again . Civilization cries out for effective actiont:
the international community to protect innocent persons against
premeditated acts of violence .

Since last year, international efforts to combat terrorism have
gathered some momentum through various international organizations
and instrumentalities . Over 86 states have, for example, signed
the 1970 Hague Convention on Aerial Hijacking . It is encouraging
to note the growing list of ratifications to combat acts of
unlawful interference with civil aviation by states from all
geographical regions and of all political views . However,
terrorism has not been eliminated ; it remains a double-edged sworc
in its indiscriminate sweep it cuts at the roots of international
order as well as at the hand that wields it .

We shall look to all nations and to the General Assembly for actic
on further measures to combat acts of terrorism .

Terror has another face . It is that of nuclear poison and the
ultimate threat of nuclear holocaust . Although ten years have
elapsed since the partial test ban came into force, there has beer


